SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION

UNITED STATES NATIONAL MUSEUM
WASHINGTON. D. C. 20560

March 8, 1966

Mr. Oscar E. Monnig
29 Chelsea Drive
Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Oscar:

Enclosed are two prints showing different views of the
Tishomingo, Oklahoma, meteorite. I hope by this date the dear
little thing is resting in your loving hands. Also, I hope that
you have managed to make that Oklahoma gentleman realize that he
is doing something for this '"'great society' by letting us acquire
that iron.

These pictures will show you that this slice is large enough
to permit being sliced, making two equal halves, and ending up
with a sizable polished section. You should see one I just got
from Russia, which has structures that may be of the same general
nature, but not the equal to this Tishomingo.

I will not be troubling you for a few weeks, but if Roy Clark
can do anything while I am away, call on him because we are all
keyed up over this find.

Kindest personal regards.

Cordially yours,
G
E. P. Henderson

Research Associate
Division of Meteorites
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